

5/7/2021

Good afternoon! This supplemental letter is being sent as we expect a high volume of visitors in the Villas this Mother's Day weekend. As such, we are adjusting our weekend hours for this weekend ONLY as follows:

- Visitation Mother's Day weekend:
 - Saturday visitation is 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.
 - Sunday visitation is 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.
 - Please remember, if your resident has <u>not</u> been fully vaccinated, you must schedule a visitation time by calling the Villas receptionist.

Please keep these other guidelines in mind as you visit this weekend.

- Please do not visit if you are not feeling well. This time of year, COVID-19 symptoms can be easily
 mistaken for seasonal allergies or the common cold. If you are having allergy or cold related
 symptoms, we ask you to please postpone your visit.
- Visitation is limited to 2 visitors at a time. If more than two family members are here to visit a resident, family members who are waiting to visit must wait outside or in their car.
- Visitation is limited in the designated location only, not in any common areas.
- Visitors MUST adhere to the Core Principles of COVID-19 infection prevention as outlined by CMS:
 - Screen through the Accushield Kiosk each time you visit. If you visit in the morning and again in the afternoon you must screen twice. Please read the questions carefully before answering.
 - Wear a well-fitting mask (covering nose and mouth)
 - Wash/sanitize hands before and after your visit AND assist the resident to do the same.
 - Maintain physical distancing of at least 6'
 - Frequent cleaning and disinfecting of high-touch surfaces
 - o Appropriate use of additional personal protective equipment (PPE) as needed.
 - Please keep in mind that failure to comply with these CORE principles may impact future visitation.
- Visitors are welcome to bring a pet. Pets must me on a leash and the pet's vaccination record must be on file in the administration office. In addition, proper hand hygiene should be completed by the resident prior to the visit with the pet and immediately following the visit.

If you have any questions regarding this communication or St Paul's plan of action please contact Tammy Lininger, Administrator.